Vancouver Artillery Association
Virtual Candle Light Dinner 
Saturday, 23 May 2020 1700 hours for 1800

Due to the COVID-19 issues we have been forced to cancel or postpone many of the activities related to the 100th Anniversary of the 15th Field Artillery Regiment RCA. Twenty of our members paid for the Battlefield Tour which was canceled after all the arrangements had been made. Booked accommodations simply provided us with a credit which the member may not be able to use if and when the tour is re-scheduled. Our goal is to raise $6,346.95 to refund those members for the accommodation portion.

So what is a Virtual Candle Light Dinner?
My vision is that the Virtual Candle Light Dinner closely follows the Standing Orders of The Royal regiment of Canadian Artillery in that it is, “a mixed dinner and characterized by a seating plan of individual tables of between 4 and 8 people. The dress can vary from jacket and tie to Mess Dress”.

What’s the Virtual part?
The Virtual part is that we will be using the Zoom videoconferencing software that can accommodate up to 100 guests seated at ten different tables. We’ll set up the virtual room, your job is to dress formally and prepare a 4 course meal.

Let’s walk through the Virtual Dinner
You need to have your table set up with the camera of your laptop or Smart phone ready to beam your video to the main room. Dinner prepared in the kitchen. You’re dressed formally and with an appropriate beverage in hand.

At 1730 you log into https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89837992912?pwd=ZHdXNC9GTkZJZDBZL2NjcHFkUGx5dz09 (Password: Ubique)
We’ll greet you on entry and send you off to a group of ten to mingle over drinks.

At 1745 the rooms will all collapse into one for the Quarter call and then start up again.
At 1800 the rooms will once again collapse into one for Grace and then we’ll all be separated for the soup course. 
At 1820 the rooms will all collapse into one as we serve ourselves the salad course. Appropriate music will be broadcast. Once served, we again divide into ten rooms (different table sitting than during soup).
At 1840 the rooms will all collapse into one as we serve ourselves the main course. Appropriate music will once again be broadcast. Once served, we again divide into ten rooms (different table sitting than during the previous courses).
At 1915 the rooms will all collapse into one as we serve ourselves the dessert course. Appropriate music will once again be broadcast. Once served, we again divide into ten rooms (different table sitting than during the previous courses).
At 1930 the rooms will all collapse into one as the port is poured and the toasts are given.

There are a few modifications from our usual format.
We will follow Naval tradition and remain seated for the toasts
The menu will not be the same for all.
It is polite to remain on mute unless speaking when the rooms are collapsed into one and off mute when dining with others.
It is suggested that couples can use one electronic device otherwise electronic interference may be an issue.


